	[image: image1.jpg]



	Administrative Council

Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING

February 17, 2010

Academic Council Room

11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting was convened at 11:00 a.m. by President H. Kim Bottomly.  The minutes of the November 18, 2009 and December 7, 2009 meetings were approved as distributed.

President’s Report

President Bottomly made the following remarks:

· The inaugural year of the Albright Institute was an enormous success.  As a liberal arts institution, we are committed to articulating the distinct and powerful force that the liberal arts can play in educating leaders for the next generation.  The mission of the Institute is not just to increase students’ understanding of the world; it is to educate Wellesley women for leadership in that world.  

· She thanked all faculty, staff and alums that contributed to the Albright Institute, especially Joe Joyce and Joanne Murray.

· President Bottomly commented on the 3 College Collaboration (Babson, Olin and Wellesley)—a truly interdisciplinary approach to generating new knowledge.  The collaboration has inherent efficiencies and should ultimately help us realize savings, but this position will ensure that the collaboration immediately adds value to both students and faculty, expanding options for leaning and teaching..  The collaboration will bring students, faculty, and staff together to focus on particularly significant issues affecting the world in which we live.  The intent is to encourage innovation and creativity, and she encouraged everyone to think of ways that we might collaborate administratively with these other institutions. For example, Wellesley, Babson and Olin will serve jointly as official co-hosts of one of the Grand Challenges Summit Series of the National Academy of Engineering on the Wellesley College campus on April 21, 2010.

· President Bottomly gave an update on the Organizational Change Subgroup (leaders Eloise McGaw and Kate Salop were unable to attend the Administrative Council Meeting).  A small training advisory group, under the leadership of HR’s Kathy Stewart, will recommend approaches to training, and they will be sending  out a brief survey to gather further information from department heads and staff in order to focus and prioritize staff training needs.  Next week, there will be a Department Head meeting focused on the Valuing Work at Wellesley program.  

AVI Fresh

Cheryl Walker, Director of Dining Services Wellesley Fresh and Kara Hannon, Director of Catering Wellesley Fresh were introduced, and they gave an update on changes in that department.  They are working with students to redefine the foods that are offered, and they are beginning to implement changes.  Many catering menus are now online, and the catering staff will customize menus to meet individual needs.

Data Security Task Force

Donna Volpe Strauss, Co Chair of the Data Security Task Force, updated the staff on the Written Information Security Program (WISP).  It is the responsibility of all college employees to keep personal information safe, which is defined as first and last name plus one of the following:  SSN, driver’s license or government-issued ID or financial account number, or credit or debit card number, that would permit access to a resident’s financial account.  There is an increasing demand for accountability, and Massachusetts has some of the strictest laws in the nation. She made the following recommendations:

· Become familiar with the WISP and the new Confidentiality policy

· Recognize possible security problems

· Report breaches immediately to an Information Security Officer (ISO) or the campus police

· Lock up paper files and store electronic files on the Vault (secure server)

· “If you can’t protect it, don’t collect it.”

Unified Communications Group—Voicemail Update

Lisa Diethelm, Manager IS/Telecommunications, updated the group on the new AVST Voice Messaging System   It will go into effect on 3/9/2010.  Training sessions will be held in the Library Lecture Room on 2/26 and 3/2 at 10am.

Arts Calendar

Jennifer Hughes, Manager Concert and Public Affairs, explained that the Task Force for the Arts identified a need for communication and collaboration at the college.  The Arts Calendar was a response to that recommendation, and it is centralizing and improving promotion of the many wonderful events at Wellesley to much wider audience.

Announcements

Seth Taylor, on behalf of the Committee on Diversity, announced that March is Diversity Awareness Month.   A variety of events are planned, and a game of “Diversity Bingo” will be played at the next Administrative Council meeting.

Noreen Mitchell, Chair of the Nominating Committee, attached the 2010-2011 Administrative Council Slate, Job Descriptions, and a Self-Nominating Form to today’s minutes (they can be found on the Administrative Council Conference).  She explained the process, and encouraged everyone to consider getting involved. 

The next meeting of Administrative Council will be held on April 5, 2010 at 11am in Tishman Common, Lulu Wang Center.

There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 12 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Jackson

Secretary
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